

KVYFL Meeting
3/3/2024

Call to order: @ 1:20

Attendance: sign in

Past Minutes Approval: Levi went over them and they were passed around. Heather motion to approve, Jordan second, all approved.

Presidents Report: Levi:

- VYFL is still the same as last month, waiting for the next meeting but issues within VYFL league level exist.
- No organized 7 on 7, **focus more on clinics to address position needs such as**
 - QB Clinic
 - Defensive clinic
 - Offensive clinic
- Meet with Principal to organize season needs with High School

Vice Presidents Report: Welcome Jordan

- **Coaches- Need more sign ups**
 - None for sophomore or varsity
 - Jordan has a few in mind to talk to

Cheer Director Report: Heather

- **Breakdown for 2024-** Presented
- **Missing uniforms- 1 family still with uniforms**
- **cheer funds (money fundraised and update price spent on duffles)-believe this occurred during meeting as Jill was not in attendance but was able to connect and fix for us.**

Treasurer Report: Jill unavailable

- **Bank statements read to show a balance of \$59,031.89; Debit balance \$578.82**
- **Updates on 2023 spreadsheet-** Jill was able to connect and provide the updated to current version of the spreadsheet for us. Needs to be reviewed at the next meeting.
- This year wait until end of season to disperse income monies between areas instead of after events. Or further discuss a better way as the numbers are difficult to follow.
- **Go over funds/budget for 2024- Tabled due to needing treasurer input**
 - **Need player breakdown that Jill had presented so we can determine proper fees for 2024- We looked at what we had previous and came up with tentative ideas see old business**

Snack Bar Report: OPEN- Amy

- Keep snack bar for storing items other than cash registers
- Menu to stay the same
- Community service for snack bar hours HS students
- Zero out registers for 2024- Amy will work with Thad

Fundraising Report: Trish

- **Trish is planning same activities as last year**
 - **Bron-a-thon** thursday of second week of practice
 - **Prom-** \$300 MDD, \$200 DJ, raise entry fee this year.
 - Becky and Amy brought up using a possible different location to allow for those not interested in bar scene to attend.
 - Raffle for veterans
 - Boothe every Thursday night of practice weeks
 - HOME GAME Thursdays dinner and show
- Communication when sponsor money is received by mail or other than by way of Trish so she may log receipt and avoid unnecessary follow up.
- How often is PO Box checked
- When is a fair timing to expect response or engagement from members on the group text/email?
- Fan gear info- presented what was given by Amanda Liske- voted to use her designs at presented prices.
- **Vendors for practices/games/player spirit wear etc.**

Equipment Manager Report: OPEN- Levi

- 98 helmets going out for recertification @ \$5539. Will also need a couple of shoulder pads and new helmets so there will be an additional amount added to this cost.
- C-trains look pretty good
- Pants need to be gone through and we need to secure same brand for both practice and game. There were several sizing issues last year because of the different brand in game pants and then players were in different pants on field.

AD report: Amy

- **Registration-** Possibly opening this week
 - Ship to home fundraisers to put out with registration are being researched
 - There is a new box for parents to check they will e sign that they have read and agree to all of the documents that were previously on paper copies.
 - Would like to see registration end the week before practice starts
 - Tentative to 7/15/24 start date (assumption)
 - LAST DAY FOR SIGN UPS- 6/30
 - Super Bowl 11/9
 - End of year gathering 11/16 @Rivernook- pending approval
- Physicals- will be the only paper document in our files this year
 - Trying for an available clinic/doc to do physicals during the clinics
- Player clinics- Better duffels in the works- 2 options- Amy will order 1 of each of them so we can see them and their sizing in person.

- Sea train up top to go to coaches gear for storage and accessibility with no need to take home gear.
- Bronc of the week gear- shirts, cups, hat, etc.for both cheer and football. Talked about doing this for the home game thursday gatherings. (Coaches/AD- work on this)
- Photo date needs to be set- Amy will work with MDD
- **CASH ONLY!!! For 2024**

Old Business:

- **Gift Certificates created/ordered?**
- Fees for 2024 will be assumed at \$325 for football and cheer; with mascots at \$225 we will go with these numbers as we have a large account balance and can make up the difference needed if this is found to be less than a single fee per player expense.

New Business:

- **Sea train addition for cheer-** Discussion on pros for having another c-train for cheer use only. Becky motioned, Levi seconded, all approve.
- **Sound system**
- **Scholarships-** Discussed scholarships for past cheer/football player(s) starting the 2024 graduation year. Becky Motion to have a scholarship fund with further discussion to decide on what that will be based on, Amy seconded and all were in favor. **We will discuss a committee and how fund amount will be determined for each year at a future meeting, no later than May meeting as the scholarships will be given out in May.**
- **Opening of season family bbq - fitting**

BY-LAW REVIEW AND CHANGES

- **Everyone should have reviewed by-laws and bring forth any needed changes to be reviewed.**
 - **Becky took notes on a bylaw copy and will input the changes onto a digital copy and prepare the new bylaws to be presented at April meeting.**

**Next meeting date and time- 4/8/2024 (moved one week later due to spring break) @ 6pm
Location TBD.**

Close of meeting @ 5:43pm